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13 November 2023  
 
Dear Parents,  
 
Please find below the correspondence received from Cheshire police Youth Engagement.  Metal 
detectors will be in school on Wednesday 15 November 2023. 
 
Your sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs. J Lowry-Johnson  
Principal 
 
  

 
 
Operation SCEPTRE is the national awareness week for knife crime. This operation is led by police forces 
around the country and takes place between 13th November – 17th November 2023. 
  
As you are aware there is an increasing risk to our young people and communities as knife crime rises 
around the country with devastating effects on many families. 
  
Cheshire Police will be working within the community and high schools in Widnes. 
  
The aim of the operation is to reduce the carrying and use of knives in the area. We will be working in 
partnership with all local schools to provide education and increase safety of our communities, pupils, 
and teaching staff. 
  
There will be presentations and workshops throughout the week within our schools, aiming at educating 
on the risks, dangers and impact on victims and families that knife crime creates. 
  
I would like to thank all parents and schools for their cooperation and support during the week. 
  
Kind Regards 
  
PC 3428 Mike Molyneaux 
Youth Engagement Officer Widnes 
Cheshire Police Youth Engagement 
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